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November 13, 2017 
File: 16.0062677.70 

Ms. Abigail Hendershott 
Michigan Department of Environmental Quality 
5th Floor- Unit 10 
350 Ottawa Avenue NE 
Grand Rapids, Ml 49503 

Re: Wolverine World Wide, Inc. -Jewell Avenue and 10 Mile Road Area 
Additional Proposed Scope of Work 

Dear Ms. Hendershott: 

Rose & Westra, a Division of GZA GeoEnvironmental, Inc. (R&W/GZA) is presenting this 
proposed scope of work (SOW) on behalf of Wolverine World Wide, Inc. (Wolverine). This 
SOW pertains to the alleged prior application of Wolverine waste as soil amendments on the 
farmland located at-Jewell Avenue NE as well as alleged solid waste disposal on the 
parcel located ataallewell Avenue NE. 

To evaluate these areas, Wolverine proposed on November 6, 2017 to notify, provide water 
(pending results), and sample nine residential wells. These notifications and sampling have 
been completed, and bottled water is being provided. 

Based on additional information received subsequent to the November 6, 2017, scope of 
work, Wolverine now proposes to notify, provide water (pending results), and sample the 
balance of the residential wells in the attached DEQ-RRD Proposed Study Area. This revised 
scope of work now includes approximately 50 wells, including the original 9 wells. 
Notifications and bottled water deliveries will begin the week of November 13, 2017. 

Sincerely, 

estra, a Division of GZA GeoEnvironmental, Inc. 

oretta J. Powers 

::ject :nage.33°s~tant Reviewer 

Mark A. Westra 
Associate Principal 

ljp/lmn/maw 
c/enc: Mr. Dave Latchana - Wolverine World Wide, Inc. via email David.Latchana@wwwinc.com 
Mr. John V. Byl -Warner Norcross & Judd LLP via email jbyl@wnj.com 
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